
Scapegoating the Jews – By Darryl
Eberhart

This article confirms what I have been teaching on this website, namely the
great satanic worldwide conspiracy to lead people to worship the Image of the
Beast is not primarily led by Jews or Zionists, but by the Vatican and the
Jesuit Order. The Jesuits and their co-conspirators are using the Jewish
people as scapegoats to blame them for the evils they themselves are doing!

I believe the primary source of antisemitism or hatred of Jews is the Roman
Catholic Church. Throughout the centuries the RCC killed not only Bible
believers, but millions of Jews as well. I was raised Catholic and heard only
negative things about the Jewish people from the Catholic nuns in elementary
school.

Antisemitism or hatred of any ethnic group of people is not of God. A true
follower of Jesus Christ does not hate anyone!

Matthew 5:44  But I say unto you, Love your enemies, bless them that curse
you, do good to them that hate you, and pray for them which despitefully use
you, and persecute you;

If we’re supposed to love even our enemies, how can we hate someone we don’t
even know?

This article from Darryl Eberhart has all his emphasis because I took it from
https://web.archive.org/web/20100125185129/http://toughissues.org/handoutsnew
/Scapegoating%20the%20Jews%20Handout.htm.
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DEFINITIONS (hopefully in alphabetical order):

“Blood libel” (Per Wikipedia): “Blood libels are false and sensationalized
allegations that a person or group engages in human sacrifice, often
accompanied by the claim that the blood of the victims is used in various
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rituals and/or acts of cannibalism. The alleged victims are often children.”
(Per Wikipedia; as applied to Jews): “Blood libels against Jews are false
accusations that Jews use human blood in certain aspects of their religious
rituals and holidays.”

“Communism” (Per “Webster’s New World College Dictionary”; Fourth Edition;
2006; first two meanings): “1 any economic theory or system based on the
ownership of all property by the community as a whole 2 [often C-] a) a
hypothetical stage of socialism, as formulated by Marx, Engels, Lenin, and
others, to be characterized by a classless and stateless society and the
equal distribution of economic goods, and to be achieved by revolutionary and
dictatorial, rather than by gradualistic, means b) the form of government of
various, esp. former, socialist states which profess to be working toward
this stage by means of state planning and control of the economy, a one-party
political structure, and an emphasis on the requirements of the state rather
than on individual liberties: cf. SOCIALISM…”

“Freemason” (Per “Webster’s New World College Dictionary”; Fourth Edition;
2006): “a member of an international secret society having as its principles
brotherliness, charity, and mutual aid…”

“Freemasonry” (Per “Webster’s New World College Dictionary”; Fourth Edition;
2006; first two meanings): “1 the principles, rituals, etc. of Freemasons 2
the Freemasons…”

“Freemasonry” (Per I.A. Sadler, author of the book “Mystery, Babylon the
Great”; 2003; Pages 175-181): “Freemasonry is another branch of the
Babylonian Mysteries, which has survived under different names from the time
of the fall of open pagan worship in the 5th century. …Freemasonry is just as
ripe for manipulation by the JESUITS and the CHURCH OF ROME, that it may be
used for the purposes of ROME, as any Protestant denomination. [Ed.:
Freemasonry has been manipulated by the Jesuits for many decades.] …In
Britain and the USA, Freemasonry appears as a ‘Christian’ organization.
However, this is a most dangerous pretense, for the true god of Freemasonry
is Lucifer, who is Satan appearing as an angel of light. …Both Freemasonry
and the CHURCH OF ROME [Ed.: at their highest levels] worship the same god…
Masonic ceremonies implicitly deny the sufficiency of Scripture. …[Ed.:
Freemasonry] is particularly strong in many Baptist churches in the USA…
Those in the lower levels of Freemasonry know nothing about the higher and
even more secretive degrees.”

(NOTE: The Jesuit Superior General controls the highest levels of
Freemasonry. American historian James Parton tells us: “…If you trace up
Masonry, through all its Orders, till you come to the grand tip-top, head
Mason of the World, you will discover that the dread individual and the Chief
of the Society of Jesus [Ed.: i.e., the Jesuit Superior General] are one and
the same person.”)

“French Revolution, The” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The
bloody French Revolution of 1789-1799 was planned, fomented, and orchestrated
by a JESUIT-front group called the ‘Illuminati” [whom some folks falsely
believe is a Jewish-founded and Jewish-led group]. The ‘Illuminati’ had been



set up on May 1, 1776 by JESUIT Adam Weishaupt – a man who had taught Roman
Catholic Canon Law at JESUIT Ingolstadt College in Bavaria (southern
Germany).”

“Illuminati” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The modern version
of the Illuminati [whom some folks falsely believe is a Jewish-led group] was
formed on May 1, 1776 by JESUIT Adam Weishaupt, who had previously taught
Roman Catholic Canon Law at JESUIT Ingolstadt College in Bavaria (southern
Germany). JESUIT Adam Weishaupt pretended to leave the JESUIT ORDER so that
he could set up a JESUIT front group called the ‘Illuminati’. This JESUIT
front group, the Illuminati, planned, fomented, and orchestrated the bloody
French Revolution of 1789-1799. By using this Illuminati front group, the
JESUIT ORDER was given a great degree of ‘plausible deniability’ about the
key role that it had played in the French Revolution.”

“International Banksters” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“‘International Banksters’ is an expression that I use to describe the
Jesuit-controlled financial cabal that controls the leaders and governments
of many of the nations on this planet. Some people allege that ‘the Jews’ run
international banking; however, my research has shown me that Jesuit-
controlled Papal Rome is by far the number one financial entity in the world!
(Jesuit-controlled Papal Rome rules the financial world through the Vatican’s
banking and financial interests – in Rome, throughout Europe, and in the USA
– and through the wealthy Jesuit-controlled Knights of Malta Order.)

Dr. Stanley Monteith, on page 58 of his book ‘Brotherhood of Darkness’
(2000), tells us: ‘…Some sincere people believe that the Jews, or the Jewish
bankers, are behind the world conspiracy. There are many clues that lead
people to that conclusion, but I can assure you that the evidence has been
planted to divert attention away from the truth.’

Indeed, some folks like to point to the Rothschild banking dynasty as proof
that ‘the Jews’ run international banking; however, one of the titles of the
Rothschilds, according to author F. Tupper Saussy, is ‘Guardians of the
Vatican Treasury’! Some folks would argue that the Rothschilds should be
labeled as ‘Court Jews’ of Papal Rome.

Some would also argue that the Knights Templar Order was the first
international banking cabal – at least on the European continent. It is worth
noting that when the Knights Templar Order was suppressed, the Knights of
Malta (a Roman Catholic religious-military order) ‘absorbed’ some of the
great wealth of the Knights Templar. Many of the world’s richest bankers have
been Jesuit-controlled Knights of Malta.

The Jesuit-controlled international banksters have helped to foment and
bankroll many of the revolutions and wars of the last 3 to 4 centuries – and
in the process have profited nicely from the murder of millions of people.”

“Jesuit Order, The” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The Jesuit
Order was founded in 1534 by Ignatius of Loyola, and was officially approved
as a religious order of the Roman Catholic Church by Pope Paul III in 1540.
The primary goals of this order are (1) to roll back the Protestant



Reformation and the freedoms that it brought to many of the inhabitants of
this planet; (2) to enhance the power and prestige of the Papacy (and its
‘White Pope’); and, (3) to rule despotically over the governments of the
world through the Papacy. The head of the Jesuit Order is the Jesuit Superior
General – the ‘Black Pope’ – the real power behind the Papal throne. The
Jesuit Superior General is also the master of all these: his Jesuit Order,
the Knights of Malta, the Knights of Columbus, and the highest levels of
Freemasonry – and of all that he controls through these powerful and
influential organizations. The Jesuit Order is infamous for fomenting
revolutions and wars, assassinating heads of State, and subverting nations. I
believe that it is almost impossible to understand European history and
Church history without a good understanding of the Protestant Reformation and
the Jesuit-led Counter-Reformation.”

“Knights of Malta” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The Jesuit-
controlled Knights of Malta is a Roman Catholic religious-military order
headquartered in Rome with, and under the command of, the Jesuit Superior
General, the ‘Black Pope’. Much of the wealth of the Knights Templar Order,
when it was suppressed in 1312, was given to the Knights of Malta. Many
Jesuit-controlled Knights of Malta have held top-level positions in various
governments, in the world’s foremost intelligence agencies, in international
banking, and in the publishing world. A number of Jesuit-controlled Knights
of Malta continue to hold such positions. According to author and researcher
Eric Jon Phelps, the following heads of the Central Intelligence Agency were
all Knights of Malta: William Donovan (head of the OSS – the predecessor to
the CIA), Allen Dulles (who was also a high-level Freemason), John McCone,
William Casey, William Colby, George Tenet, and Leon Panetta.”

“New World Order, The” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The New
World Order (N.W.O.) is basically the ‘blueprint’ for ruling the world via a
one-world economy, one-world government, and one-world religion. The real
master of this coming N.W.O., who may continue to operate from behind the
scenes, is the ‘Black Pope’ (i.e., the Jesuit Superior General). Since he
controls his own powerful Jesuit Order, the wealthy Knights of Malta, the top
levels of Freemasonry, and the Papacy itself, he is clearly the most powerful
man in the world today. The one-world religion will most likely be headed by
the Roman Pontiff, though the ‘Black Pope’ will continue to be the real power
behind the papal throne – as he has been for centuries. When the ‘game plan’
for the N.W.O. is fully implemented, freedom of religion, freedom of speech,
and freedom of assembly – as well as the Right to keep and bear firearms –
will all be relics of the past. No dissent will be tolerated, and dissenters
will be terminated with ‘extreme prejudice’. One of the first acts of this
N.W.O. will be the launching of another modern-day [Papal] Inquisition.”

“Protocols of the Learned Elders of Zion, The” (Per Brad and Sherry Steiger;
“Conspiracies and Secret Societies: The Complete Dossier”; 2006; Visible Ink
Press; Pages 374 and 372): “‘The Protocols of the Learned Elders of Zion’, it
would seem, is an amalgam of plagiarized political pamphlets, fictional
documents, and various inflammatory works – many of which in their original
context did NOT even concern themselves with Jews but were attacks on
Jesuits. (Page 374)



(Note from James: former Catholic priest Leo H. Lehmann says the Protocols of
the Elders of Zion were written by Jesuit priests! In that sense it’s a
forgery. It’s also scapegoating the Jews because what the Protocols have to
say actually became reality and the Jews are blamed for it! There are two
articles on this website about the probable Jesuit authorship of the
Protocols:

Authors of the Protocols of the Elders of Zion — Jews? Or Jesuits!

Evidence of Jesuit authorship of the Protocols of the Learned Elders of
Zion)r

…In the opinions of some researchers, ‘The Protocols of the Learned Elders of
Zion’ may truly be the ‘Mother of All Anti-Semite Conspiracies’. No matter
how often the work is proved to be a forgery, some conspiracy theorists will
continue to cite the ‘Protocols’ as proof that an international group of
Jewish bankers is plotting to take over the world. (Page 372)”

“P-2 Masonry” (Per John Daniel, author of the book, “The Grand Design
Exposed”; 1999; Page 169): “There is a Masonic Propaganda group, number
two…known as the ‘P-2 Club’, with its headquarters being in Rome. …The P-2
Club is a propaganda society of the world’s elite which includes high-ranking
Roman Catholic prelates and, of course, Jesuits.”

“Russian Revolution” (Per “Webster’s New World College Dictionary”; Fourth
Edition; 2006): “1 the revolution of 1917 in which the government of the czar
was overthrown: it consisted of two distinct revolutions, the first
(‘February Revolution’) being the uprising of March (February, Old Style
[Ed.: calendar]), in which a parliamentarian government headed by Kerensky
came to power, the second (‘October Revolution’) being the uprising of
November (October, Old Style), in which this government was replaced by the
Soviet government led by the Bolsheviks (Communists) under Lenin 2 sometimes,
the October Revolution alone”

Ed. Comment to the preceding definition: We are told by some folks that “the
Jews” financed the Russian (or, Bolshevik) Revolution. Please carefully
consider the following quotation:

“Another point [that] is made [Ed.: to convince us that the Jews, or the
Jewish bankers, are our enemy is] that Jacob Schiff provided $20 million to
finance the Bolshevik Revolution. …Did Jacob Schiff really help the
Bolsheviks? Because of the progressive dumbing-down of our people, most
Americans don’t realize that there were two Russian revolutions. The first
revolution was in March 1917 (or February if you use the old Russian
calendar); the second [Ed.: Russian Revolution] was in October of that same
year. …The March [1917] revolution began in St. Petersburg when a contingent
of military recruits refused to fire on anti-government demonstrators. …The
Czar was forced to abdicate. Alexander Kerensky was chosen to lead Russia
until elections could be held. When it became obvious that he intended to
continue the war, the German High Command approached Lenin, who was living in
Switzerland. …They offered him money and transportation to go to Russia to
overthrow Kerensky.
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…During World War I, the American State Department was responsible for
collecting intelligence information. Their files confirm the fact that Jacob
Schiff opposed the czar, and after Kerensky had taken power, Jacob Schiff
sent Kerensky a telegram congratulating him – but the Bolshevik Revolution
didn’t take place until seven months later. …When he [Ed.: i.e., author
Antony Sutton] examined the State Department’s intelligence files, he found
evidence that Jacob Schiff opposed the Bolsheviks, and encouraged our State
Department to oppose them.

…The document [Ed.: i.e., ‘The Protocols of the Learned Elders of Zion’]
first appeared in Russia in 1905; it claimed that Zionists were behind the
wars and revolutions of the 19th century, and planned to seize control of the
world. Many Russians believed ‘The Protocols’, and they began to persecute
the Jews and [to] destroy their property. When the czar refused to intervene,
Jacob Schiff began plotting to depose him. He provided revolutionary
literature to the Russian soldiers captured by the Japanese during the Russo-
Japanese War in 1905…It is even possible that some of the soldiers who
participated in the March [1917] revolution read Jacob Schiff’s literature,
so he may have played a part in inciting the March [1917] revolution, but
that was not the Bolshevik Revolution [Ed.: which occurred seven months
later]. When Antony Sutton researched the State Department intelligence
files, he found documents showing that English and American financiers
provided funding for the Bolsheviks, but that fact is never mentioned today.
Could it be that the story of Jacob Schiff’s $20 million gift to the
Bolsheviks was contrived to divert attention away from the real source of
their funding?” – Dr. Stanley Monteith (“Brotherhood of Darkness”; Pages
60-62)

“Scapegoat” (Per “Webster’s New World College Dictionary”; Fourth Edition;
2006): [noun]: “2 a person, group, or thing upon whom the blame for the
mistakes or crimes of others is thrust – [verb]: to make a scapegoat of.”

SCAPEGOATING THE JEWS: “The Jews” have often been falsely accused throughout
the centuries of “blood libel” (i.e., using human blood in various religious
rituals), of desecrating and torturing Roman Catholic Eucharistic wafers
(i.e., the bread allegedly “transubstantiated” into the body of Christ during
the Roman Catholic Mass), and even of causing “the Black Death” (i.e.,
probably the bubonic plague) in Europe and Asia in the 14th century. Simon
Wiesenthal, on page 14 of his book, “Every Day Remembrance Day: A Chronicle
of Jewish Martyrdom”, sums up well this “blame the Jews for all evil”
syndrome: “Hatred of the Jews grew as they came to be regarded as the cause
of every catastrophe – if there was too much rain or too little, if the
harvest was poor, earthquakes, floods, fire, famine, lightning, the plague,
everything was laid at the door of the Jews; even though as many Jews were
among the victims of such catastrophes as the rest of the population, the
Jews were responsible for all calamities.”

In recent centuries, “Jews” have been accused of fomenting wars and
revolutions; of creating Communism and Freemasonry; of conspiring to rule the
world; of running Hollywood, the American mainstream media, and the U.S.
government (via Jewish “neo-conservatives”); and of running International and
U.S. banking.



The false accusations about Jewish “blood libel” started with the Greeks and
Romans. Later, the Roman Catholic Church and the Orthodox Church used these
false “blood libel” accusations against Jews, which often led to bloody
massacres of European Jews. The only “evidence” presented in these false
accusations of Jewish “blood libel” was testimony obtained from Jews who had
been tortured! Ignored in all this are the commands found in the Old
Testament forbidding Jews from consuming blood! Equally “ridiculous” is the
idea that Jews steal Roman Catholic Eucharistic wafers in order to “torture”
a piece of bread that has allegedly become “Jesus Christ” – yet this
allegation has in the past been made against Jews by Roman Catholics– often
leading to massacres of Jews!

Who is the “guilty party” for fomenting wars and revolutions? It’s not the
Jews! Please consider these quotes:

(1) “It is my opinion that if the liberties of this country – the United
States of America – are destroyed, it will be by the subtlety of the Roman
Catholic Jesuit priests, for they are the most crafty, dangerous enemies to
civil and religious liberty. They have instigated most of the wars of
Europe.” – Marquis de Lafayette (1757-1834)

(2) “This [Ed.: American Civil] war would never have been possible without
the sinister influence of the Jesuits. We owe it to popery that we now see
our land reddened with the blood of her noblest sons.” – Abraham Lincoln

(3) “The public is practically unaware of the overwhelming responsibility
carried by the Vatican and its Jesuits in the starting of two world wars…” –
Edmond Paris (“The Secret History of the Jesuits”; 1975; Page 9)

The Protocols of the Learned Elders of Zion has been used for several
centuries to try to convince folks of an alleged “Jewish conspiracy” to rule
the world. Yet the Protocols were originally written in France as a satire
that accused the Jesuits – not the Jews – of lusting for world domination!
But the Jesuits “edited” the Protocols so that “the Jews” were substituted in
the place of the Jesuits as the conspirators who are lusting after world
domination!

To find out who controls international banking, the international
intelligence community, the highest levels of Freemasonry, Hollywood, the
American mainstream media, etc., please read the last 3 articles listed below
in #1 of “For Further Research”; and especially read the 1836-page book,
“Vatican Assassins”, by Eric Jon Phelps. (Hint: It’s not the Jews! Rather,
the “real controllers” are the agents of Papal Rome – especially agents of
the Jesuit Order!)

FOR FURTHER RESEARCH (on the topic of “blaming Jews” – and also on related
topics, such as genocide):

Read these following articles on www.toughissues.org: “Multiple-Choice1.
Quiz #1”, “Bloody Hands & Wicked Hearts”, “The Real Controllers”,
“Simply Amazing”, and “The Protocols of the Learned Elders of Zion”.
Purchase a copy of the book, “The Secret History of the Jesuits”, by2.



Edmond Paris by calling 1-909-987-0771.
Purchase a copy of the 58-minute DVD, “Innocents Betrayed”, by JPFO by3.
calling 1-800-869-1884.
Watch the 58-minute DVD, “The Inquisition”, on the Berean Beacon4.
website.
Do a “google-style” search on the Internet for the following books: “The5.
History and Sociology of Genocide” by Frank Chalk and Kurt Jonassohn,
“Death by Government” by R.J. Rummel, “The Vatican’s Holocaust” by Avro
Manhattan, “Hitler’s Pope: The Secret History of Pius XII” by John
Cornwell, “The Popes Against the Jews” by David I. Kertzer, “Every Day
Remembrance Day: A Chronicle of Jewish Martyrdom” by Simon Wiesenthal,
and “Our Hands Are Stained with Blood: The Tragic Story of the ‘Church’
and the Jewish People” by Michael L. Brown.
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